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Nonetheless, governments have taken action. The Montreal
Protocol was upgraded in 1990 when 93 nations agreed to a rapid
phasing out of CFC's, the release of which has been increasing
faster than the release of CO,. Molecule for molecule, CFC's
produce 10,000 times the greenhouse effect of CO,, depleting the
ozone protecting us. Many nations have signed the Convention and
their actions are one of the few success stories in the fight for
better air. By the time you receive this letter, the last CFC's
will have been produced in the United States. The original goal
set in 1987 was to cut production in half by 2000, and production
should cease globally by 2015. Not so encouraging is the effort
to limit gasoline consumption for new cars. Any savings in N,O
emissions due to more fuel-efficient auto engines has more than
been lost by the proliferation of popular four-wheel drive
station wagons and pickup trucks, which burn considerably more
fuel per mile than small sedans. The federal abolition of speed
limits will work against the attempt to cut back on emissions,
and a long-term step towards nonpolluting cars received a setback
when the auto manufacturers challenged the California directive
that 3% of all new cars sold in that state would have to be
nonpolluting (electric). California's current smog problem will
only get worse. It will be interesting to see how much worse it
must become before California's citizens accept constraints on
their driving. My opinion is that smog must become much worse
before real action is taken to curtail California driving and

emissions and thus smog.

Humans cannot control volcanos or sun spot intensity, but we can
curb man-induced harmful gas emissions to the atmosphere. There
must be the political will to do so, but democracy as Americans
practice it is not conducive to long-term solutions at the
expense of short-term demands. I fear, therefore, that the
drastic action needed to reverse the man-made attacks on the
earth's atmosphere will not be taken, and within the next decade
we can expect warmer winters (summer temperatures will change
less drastically). Nights should be warmer, too. Climate models
now suggest that droughts and forest fires and/or floods and
storms will be more severe. We may have already experienced some
manifestation of this prediction. Our responsibility is to
reduce the climate change caused by human activity and let the
globe return to its natural cycle of long-term change.
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